Town of Humboldt Newsletter February 13, 2013 www.townofhumboldt.com

RETIREMENT CELEBRATION The Town of Humboldt will be having a social gathering to celebrate the retirement of two of our long term board members- Norbert Dantinne and Merle VandenPlas. Please join us in thanking them for their 30 and 38 years of service on April 6th, 2013 at the Community Center from 4pm to 8pm. Refreshments will be served. If any one would like to bring a snack dish or hors d'oeuvres, please contact Jeanne Conard at 920-845-5459 or Judy Baierl at 920-863-3370. Everyone is welcome!

^^^^^^

ELECTION YEAR 2013 There is a SPRING PRIMARY ELECTION ON February 19, 2013. The local Town of Humboldt board election is April 2, 2013. Listed below are the candidates running for each office.

CHAIRMAN:

- 1. STEVE DART
- WESLEY DORNER

SUPERVISORS #1 AND #2

- 1. KARL LAU
- 2. WARREN JADIN
- 3. WESLEY DORNER
- 4. JOHN ZIMONICK

CLERK:

- 1. JUDY BAIERL
- 2. LAURIE VANDENBUSH

CONSTABLE:

- RANDY ENDERBY
- 2. NATHAN VANDENPLAS

TREASURER:

1. JEANNE CONARD

ABSENTEE VOTING There will be office hours at the Community Center for absentee voting.

- 1. Saturday, March 16, 2013 from 10 am until 1:00 pm
- 2. Wednesday, March 27, 2013 from 4:00 pm until 7:00 pm Any other requests for absentee voting are by appointment only and will be conducted at the community center. Please call Judy at 920-863-3370 if you have questions. Between March 19 and 25, please leave a message as Judy will be on vacation.

Plowing Snow We are once again reminding people, in this very snowy winter, to NOT push the snow from your driveways across the road! This is dangerous to the people plowing the roads and potentially could cause an accident. Thank you.

We recently discussed the possible purchase of playground equipment for the Community Center at the monthly meeting. Anyone with any suggestions plans for a playground, or possible donations for this, please contact one of the board members.

If anyone wishes to receive the newsletter by email, send your email address to Judy Baierl at baierl05@centurytel.net Also, if anyone is interested in renting the community center for an event contact Judy at 920-863-3370 or email your request. The rental fee is \$75.